
Office of Strategy, Policy, and Plans 
U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
Washington, DC 20528  

March 23, 2020 

By E-File 

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch  
Federal Communications Commission 
445 l2th St. SW, Room TW-B204  
Washington, DC 20554  

Re: PPC 1 Limited (“PPC 1”)/Vodafone Hutchinson Australia Pty Limited; SCL-T/
C-20181119-00036 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

The U.S. Department of Homeland Security (“DHS”), with the concurrence of the U.S. 
Department of Justice and the U.S. Department of Defense (collectively, the “Agencies”), 
officially withdraws its request to defer action on the above-referenced application to transfer 
control of PPC 1 Limited and PPC 1 (US) Inc., joint licensees on the cable license for the PPC-
1 Cable System, from TPG Telecom Limited to Vodafone Hutchinson  Australia Pty Limited. 
Based on the information provided to the Agencies by the Applicants and analysis by the 
Agencies of potential national security, law enforcement, and public safety issues, the Agencies 
hereby notify the Commission that they have no objection to the application. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

/S/ 
Brien Beattie 
Foreign Investment Risk Management 
Office of Strategy, Policy, and Plans  
U.S. Department of Homeland Security 

cc:  David Krech (via email at David.krech@fcc.gov) 
Adrienne McNeil (via email at Adrienne.McNeil@fcc.gov) 
FCC-TTelecom@fcc.gov  

mailto:Adrienne.McNeil@fcc.gov
mailto:Adrienne.McNeil@fcc.gov
mailto:FCC-TTelecom@fcc.gov
mailto:FCC-TTelecom@fcc.gov

	Washington, DC 20528
	Washington, DC 20528
	March 23, 2020
	March 23, 2020
	Office of Strategy, Policy, and Plans
	Office of Strategy, Policy, and Plans


